
 

 

     

 
Dear Parents and Care Givers 
 
Welcome back to all our Gosnells Primary 
School families.  I would like to take this 
opportunity to extend a warm welcome to 
the many new staff, students and their 
parents who have started with us this year.  
2020 promises to be another exciting one, with many class and whole school 
activities already in the planning for the year.  Our biggest challenge in 2020 is 
to continue building on the progress we have made in developing whole school 
approaches to instruction that are proven to be successful when applied 
consistently.  In order for your child to make the most of these learning 
opportunities, it is essential that they maintain positive attendance (more than 
90%) throughout the year.  In recent years, 1 in every 3 students at our school 
has not maintained this level of overall attendance.  We will continue our work 
with all parents and students to reverse this trend in 2020. 
 
If parents have any questions about the direction in which the school is heading, 
or wish to discuss their child’s progress at any time throughout the year, please 
do not hesitate to contact the front office to organise a suitable interview time 
with either the classroom teacher (in the first instance for cases concerning 
student progress) or a member of the administration team. 
 
 
New Faces  
We have a number of new faces around our school in 2020!  I trust, in time, you 
will all get to meet and make them feel welcome at our school: 
  
¶ Mrs Michelle Marshall has returned as Deputy Principal after an extended 

period of leave from the school, replacing Mrs Suzanne Pearson who has 
retired; 

¶ Mrs Jessica Phillips has joined our teaching staff and will be sharing the 
Kindergarten classroom with the returning Ms Jess Ciancio; 

¶ Mrs Blaire Cox will also join our teaching staff, working in our Year 2/3 class 
with the returning Ms Jessie McNally; 

¶ Ms Geri Cooper and Mrs Rebecca Anthony both return from leave in 2020 to 
take on the role of Science Specialist Teachers; 

¶ Mrs Amanda Bonnefin returns from leave and we have added Ms Kim Nicol 
and Ms Allana Lake to our highly valued team of paraprofessionals working 
alongside our teachers as Education Assistants in 2020. 

 
 
2020 Class Formations  
A lot of time and consideration is given to placing students into classrooms 
where we believe their educational and social needs will best be met.  Changing 
classes once they are formed is a long and difficult process, which is why we give 
parents the opportunity to provide us with additional information to assist this 
process at the end of each year.  Student numbers are currently around 410 but 
if they should vary from this, there could be a minor shuffle of some students in 
the first 4 weeks of school.  Parents of children involved will be advised if this is 
the case.  Thank you for your understanding. 
 

 
 

 
 

UNIFORM SHOP OPEN 
Tuesdays & Thursdays 

8:15am-9:00am 
 

SCHOOL BANKING 
Mondays from 8:10am 

in the Muster Area 
 

BREAKFAST CLUB 
Mondays & Tuesdays 

(7:45am-8:30am) 
Wednesdays, Thursdays & Fridays 

(8:00am-8:30am) 
 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
 

Friday, 14 February 
Assembly 

 
Wednesday, 19 February 

Newsletter 
 

Thursday, 20 February 
P&C Meeting (8:30am - Boardroom) 

 
Friday, 21 February 
In Search of Safety 
(Year 6 Incursion) 

 
Wednesday, 26 February 
Constable Care Incursion 

(PP - Yr 3 ‘Fun Scary’ - Protective Behaviours) 
(Yr 4-6 ‘Screen Name’ (Internet Safety) 

 
Friday, 28 February 

Assembly 
 

Monday, 2 March 
Public Holiday - Labour Day 

(Students Do Not Come to School) 

tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΥ MR CRAIG ANDERSON 

5ŜǇǳǘȅ tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭǎΥ MS LAUREN HOOK AND 

MRS SUZANNE PEARSON 

tǊƻƎǊŀƳ /ƻƻǊŘƛƴŀǘƻǊ ό!ǳǝǎƳύ:   

MRS ALISON WADE 
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School Behaviour Code  
Back in 2017, a committee of dedicated staff, with the support of the School Board, were involved in establishing a 
new Positive Behaviour Support (PBS) Framework for Gosnells Primary School.  This framework saw some changes 
implemented across the school in 2018 & 2019 as we embarked on our PBS journey.  Moving into our third year with 
a positive behaviour support focus, it is important that all parents and students are aware that our whole school 
expectations will not change but we will continue to refine the strategies we employ to reward those students who 
consistently meet and exceed these expectations in order to adequately acknowledge individual student behaviour.  
Class teachers will have discussed their classroom code of conduct with their students, likewise, the expectations 
for playground behaviour have been discussed in detail with students this week.  In short, our expectations are that 
everybody involved at Gosnells Primary School – Staff, Students and Parents will: 
  
¶ Be Responsible; 
¶ Be Respectful; 
¶ Be Safe; and 
¶ Be Better …. in everything they do, every day. 
 

Our Pride Point System has already commenced for 2020 whereby students will receive certificates on achieving set 
milestones throughout the year.  At the end of each term a “Top 100” activity will acknowledge those students who 
receive the most Pride Points across the term, and Maali will be a regular visitor at our fortnightly assemblies to 
draw the Pride Point Raffle!  A more detailed outline of our Positive Behaviour Support Framework has been 
attached to today’s newsletter.  If you need an additional copy, please contact the front office.  
 
 
Student Leaders 2020  
In 2020, all student leadership responsibility, including faction leadership, will be carried out by the elected 
councillors.  All positions were voted on by staff and students at the end of 2019 and we congratulate the following 
students on their selection to leadership positions:  

 
Head Boy and Girl  
Deacon Drazic and Julia San Kalawk 
 
Councillors  
Tyson Ivas, Pheobe Little, Alexander Okere, Mia Van Dyken, Sophia Venus and Layla Sanderson 
 

 
Change of Address/Telephone Number  
To ensure our records are current, please notify the school of all changes to your contact and emergency contact 
details.  
 
 
School Newsletter  
The newsletter will be published and distributed by email Wednesdays on a fortnightly basis in 2020.  Families who 
have already supplied an email address to the school will automatically receive the newsletter electronically.  You 
can also subscribe to the newsletter by visiting our website http://www.gosnellsps.wa.edu.au/.  Please contact the 
front office if you require a printed copy of each edition.  First Term newsletters will be published on 5 February,  
19 February, 4 March, 18 March and 1 April. 
 
 
Absences  
Parents are required to notify the school in advance of any planned, extended leave (i.e. vacations).  It is also a 
requirement that any unplanned leave (illness/emergency) is explained as soon as is practical.  This can be done in a 
number of ways, including: 
  
1. Letter/Diary Entry to the teacher;  
2. E-mail to gosnells.PS@education.wa.edu.au  
3. Phone call to the office on 9398 2250  
4. A response to our SMS alert 
  
Staff from the school will be making contact with families when students have missed two or more consecutive days 
without explanation, to ensure your child is not slipping unnecessarily into the academic risk categories associated 
with poor attendance. 
 
 
 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
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Parent Contributions  
The 2020 parent contribution for Pre-Primary to Year 6 is set at $50 per 
student, the Kindergarten contribution is $60.  Contributions collected 
as approved by the School Board will go towards:  
 
¶ Photocopying;  
¶ Text/Work books;  
¶ Student consumable materials;  
¶ Science materials; and  
¶ Sports Equipment.  

 
Voluntary Contributions can be made utilising our Qkr App or at the 
office by cash or cheque only.  Thank you for your anticipated support. 
 
 
Class Welcome Meetings  
By the end of Week 4, each class teacher will have sent home to parents 
an invitation to attend a welcome meeting, informing you of classroom 
organisational matters, teaching and learning programs, assessment 
procedures, policies - including homework and behaviour management, 
and other areas deemed to be important to your child’s particular phase 
of schooling.  If you have any queries or wish to discuss your child with 
the teacher, please arrange an interview via reception on 9398 2250. 
 
 
Toys/Jewellery  
Children are not to bring their personal items such as toys, sporting 
equipment, collector cards, iPods to school unless requested by the class 
teacher.  Costume jewellery, necklaces, wrist chains, bracelets and 
dangling earrings are also to be left at home.  Ear studs/sleepers are 
permitted.  No makeup, including nail polish, is to be worn to school. 
 
 
Mobile Phone Contracts  
A new departmental policy has come into force this year, prohibiting all Primary School children from carrying a 
mobile phone on them, or in their bag, during school hours.  Under our school policy on Student Mobile Phones at 
School, parents who require their child to carry a mobile phone to/from school must complete an “Application for 
Student Use of Mobile Phone”.  If you require your child to carry a mobile phone, and you have not already received 
a copy of the form, please collect one from the front office.  New forms are required for 2020. 
 
 
Parking/Student Pick Up  
Parents are reminded, wherever possible to park/pick their children up on the school side of the road.  Avoid asking 
your child to cross the road unattended, especially between parked cars.  We ask all students, and their parents, 
entering the school from May Street, to do so via the double gates behind Room 7 (NOT through the Staff Car Park).  
Parking on private property or a verge opposite the private property is unlawful unless the property owner has given 
permission.  Don’t risk getting a fine and we ask all our parents to be considerate of the residents who live around 
our school.  Rangers at the City of Gosnells use the City’s Parking Local Law 2012 to ensure parking around schools 
remains safe, lawful and allows traffic to flow.  Don’t risk a fine for parking illegally – many parking infringements are 
$100.  If you can’t find anywhere around the school, consider parking further away and walk the rest of the distance.  
Better still, if it’s possible, leave the car at home and walk or cycle to school to improve your health and reduce 
congestion on the roads. 
 
 
School Hours - 8:30am to 2:40pm  
Parents are requested not to send their child to school prior to 8:15am, as 15 minutes prior to instruction 
commencing is ample time for students to prepare themselves for class.  All students and their parents arriving 
early are to assemble with their bags and sit quietly in the Muster Area until the first siren sounds at 8:15am, when 
they will be released for class. 
 
It is expected that children are collected from school as close to 2:40pm as possible.  We are not equipped to look 
after children who are regularly late being picked up.  If you are going to be late for whatever reason, please contact 
the school so arrangements for the supervision of your child can be made. 
 

There is to be NO PLAYING on PLAYGROUND EQUIPMENT before or after school. 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
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You can pay your 2020 Voluntary 
Contributions via Qkr by MasterCard. 
Download the app for free from 
AppleΩs app store for iPhones (for iPads 
download the iPhone app) or from 
Google Play for Android phones and 
tables. 

After downloading the app and 
registering, simply select Gosnells 
Primary School from ΨNearby LocationsΩ 
on Qkr or type DƻǎƴŜƭƭǎ after tapping 
the magnifying glass in the top right of 
the home screen on Qkr. 

Download it today and take a look at 
our school.  Many excursions/
incursions can also be paid via the Qkr 
app during the year. 



 

 

P&C NEWS 
UNIFORM SHOP SPECIAL OPENING HOURS 

Every day in the first week of school (Monday, 
3 February to Friday, 7 February 2020 
(8:15am to 9:00am).  Eftpos will only be 
available on these days.  Cash only all other 
times.  Remember online ordering is available 
at quickcliq.com.au  Please bring your own 
bags to carry home your purchases and feel 
free to donate bags. 
 
The Uniform Shop opening hours will revert 
to normal from Week 2 this Term (Tuesday 
and Thursday mornings 8:15am to 9:00am - 
payment by cash only). 
 
Karen Schokker 
P&C President 

Hats  
For health reasons, students are required to wear a sun safe hat (broad brim, bucket or legionnaire style) for breaks 
and outdoor activities whenever the UV Index is forecast to reach 3 or above.  Students without hats will be 
restricted to playing in the undercover area, muster area or on play equipment under a permanent shade structure.  
Signage around the school is in place to advise of the UV Index and whether or not a hat is required to be worn. 
 
 
Student Medications  
Parents of students requesting medication to be administered during school hours must complete an 
“Administration of Medication” form available at the school office.  Approval is required from the Principal before 
any medications are administered by staff.  Under no circumstances are students permitted to ‘self-medicate’ 
during the school day. 
 
 
Allergies  
We have some students who are highly allergic to nuts, eggs and other food products.  It would be appreciated if you 
could speak to your children about the importance of not sharing food and washing hands both before and after 
eating.  The children concerned would be most grateful. 
 
 
Breakfast Club  
Breakfast Club is back in 2020 – five days a week!  The club is run by our Chaplain, Ms Munnee and our AIEO,  
Miss Williams out of the Student Services Office Block at the front of the school.  We are lucky enough to have the 
support of volunteers from the Lions Club of Gosnells on a Monday and Tuesday morning.  All students and their 
families are welcome to visit Breakfast Club 7:45am to 8:30am (Mondays & Tuesdays) and 8:00am to 8:30am 
(Wednesdays, Thursdays & Fridays) on days that school is open for instruction. 
 
Regards 
 

Craig 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

BREAKFAST CLUB    


